4-H members get back into action

By Mrs. Cecil Patterson

The first euchre party for the new season was held on Friday. Oct. 1 at Boyne Centre with 14 tables in play. Those with high scores were: Mrs. Harold Reed, Mrs. Joe Stokes, and on white cards, Mrs. Morris Turner and Mrs. Faux Ball. Prizes for lucky draws were received by Mrs. Colin Beaty, Mrs. Shepherd, Colin Beaty and Frank Peacock. A lunch was served and all

enjoyed a social half hour. A miscellaneous shower was tendered to Murray Moore of Burlington and his bride-to-be Miss Norma Urie of Toronto at Boyne Centre on Sunday afternoon, Oct. 3. About 60 relatives of the groom (the Cartwright families) honored the young couple with gifts and good wishes for which they expressed their appreciation. Edner Gater and Ruth Ford arranged the social event. A buffet supper was enjoyed by all.

The first meeting of the Hornby South 4-H was held on Saturday, Oct. 2 at 1 p.m. with 20 girls registering. The fall project "Focus on Fitness" is an interesting one that will emphasize the value of good citizenship, teach basic first aid and encourage girls to practice safety at home and on the high-

It showed the need for improved health habits, keeping mentally fit, using leisure time wisely and providing an opportunity for girls to work together.

Welcomed

The girls were welcomed by the leaders Mrs. C. Patterson and Mrs. M. Kierman. The 4-H pledge was repeated, and the election of officers was held with Hedi Nowak president, Anne Opsteen vice president and Monica Lukiuski as second vice president. Rika Vandevalk was elected secretary and Deborah Fuller the treasurer. Telephone committee includes

Yvonne Ford, Carol and Diane Saliba, Joanne Brink, Deborah Fuller and Monica Lukeuski. It was suggested by Danielle Majors that the club name be

Hornby South Achievers. Conducted business President Hedi Nowak conducted the business for the meeting. It was carried that the record books be white in color, Rika Vandevalk offered to enquire about same and purchase

enough for all members. All members agreed to help prepare a float for the Santa Claus Parade on Dec. 9 in Milton. Plan hike

The club members made arrangements for a hike Oct. 9, starting at 10 a.m. and to continue to 3 p.m. Helen Vandeboom, Rika and Annette Vandevalk Joanne Brinke and Hedi are to make plans for a treasure hunt on the Bruce Trail, starting at Rattlesnake Point. They will take their own lunch. If it rains the regular 4-H meeting

will be held. By kind permission of the board of session at Omagh Presbyterian church, the 4-H club will hold all meetings in the Sunday school rooms at a cost of \$2 rent per meeting. Each member will give a dollar to help

defray this cost. The leaders gave out members pamphlets, outlining the requirements. The group work and discussion on the crafts which members may make followed: these are mobiles, a knitted article, huck embroidery or a stuffed toy. Hedi showed many mobiles, Rika Vandevalk donated patterns for stuffed toys, donated patterns for stuffed toys, slippers and a scarf were shown in the knitted class.

Each girl then was given thread, a tapestry needle and a square of huck to make a sample for their book. The girls found this embroidery very interesting. Each girl will decide which craft she will make by the third

The meeting adjourned at 3.15 p.m. and members are hoping for a fine day Oct. 9 for the hike.

Holiday Master David Rowan holidayed last weekend with his grandparents Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd May and Roy at Ariss. Brother Paul was a guest with his aunt and uncle, the Craig Royce family at Hornby, while their parents Rick and Joy Rowan attended the fall convention of the Ontario Underwriters Council on Friday, Saturday and Sunday at Holiday Inn, Oakville.

First prize

Congratulations to Lloyd May on receiving first prize at Conestoga plowing match, plowing with horses.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Ford of Oakville hosted a dinner party at their home on Friday evening, Oct. 1, for their parents, Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Ford, Fifth Line on the occasion of their 48th wedding anniversary. Other guests attending were Mr. and Mrs. Jack Ford and family, Dr. and Mrs. Douglas Ford and Ronda and Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Ford, Jr. Gifts and good

wishes were bestowed on their parents on this special occasion. We join in wishing them many

more anniversaries Congratulations to Rev. and Mrs. Rod W. Lewis on the birth of son at Milton District Hospital.

Anniversary Mr. and Mrs. Rick Rowan, Fourth Line entertained recently at a surprise party for their

parents Mr. and Mrs. R. J. Rowan of Willowdale when family and friends gathered to honor them on the occasion of their 35th wedding anniversary. Euchre was enjoyed followed by a delicious lunch with a special cake. Gifts and good wishes were extended to the happy couple on their special day.

This community was shocked on Monday evening to learn of the

man, Grant Devlin of the Fourth Line. We join with those who mourn. He is survived by his wife Frances and sons Billy, Patrick, and daughter Karen, also his father W. H. Devlin and brothers Donald of Vancouver, Jim and

sudden passing of a local young

funerals ever held from Holy Diving Club. Rosary Church, Milton with interment in Cemetery on Thursday morning, Garden with music by a German Sept. 30. Scores of floral tributes orchestra. Saturday there were paid tribute to his memory. He pool competitions, movies on was born and lived his entire life scuba diving, flipper races,

Mr. and Mrs. Rick Rowan Fourth Line, attended the Ontario Underwater Council fall convention held at Holiday Inn Kenneth of Toronto and Henry of Oakville Oct. 1 - 3. Rick was chairman for the convention and It was one of the largest the hosts were the Peel Scuba

will be much missed in the

community activities. We extend

sincere sympathy.

The Friday evening program Evergreen was a dance with a German Beer on the farm where he died. He followed by a banquet and dance.

A fashion show was a feature of interesting stories and movies on the Sunday program, fashions scuba diving and recovery of from Shirley Jane's Boutique, articles from underwater Oakville. The models (Joy wrecks.

Roman was one) had their hair Best wishes and birthday styled by Dominic Hair Stylists, greetings to Denzil Lawrence, Oakville and Elizabeth Arden Helen Royner, Mrs. Joy Rowan, Cosmeticians were in charge of Mrs. J. H. Duffy, Wayne Riebat, make-up. Guest speaker at the banquet

Mrs. Caroline Bonner, Ed Perry, Frances McKee, Mary Ruhl and was Walter Zarcharchuk of Susan Lindvoy. Ottawa. Mr. Zarcharchuk is an archeologist with the Federal National government, on Historics. He has been interested

Celebrating wedding anniversaries this week are Mr. and Mrs. Will Stoutt, Mr. and Mrs. P. Kubinec and Mr. and in this field and had many Mrs. Keith Hilson.

PROGRESSIVE PROGRESSIVE PROGRESSIVE

PROGRESSIVE

CONSERVATIVE

CONSERVATIVE

CONSERVATIVE

CONSERVATIVE

CONSERVATIVE

PROGRESSIVE

KE-ELEC I



SNOW **DOES** THINGS **FOR** PEOPLE

"....Snow's work in the legislature in less than four years has been officially recognized and his appointment to the "Executive" of Ontario ruling party gives Halton an even stronger voice in the shape of things to come "

Canadian Champion, Wednesday, March 3, 1971.

"....There are two things about Snow that stand out. He's grass roots. And he's a worker. It's the grass roots part of him that makes him accessible to people. It's his hard work that has paid off in several ways...."

> Daily Journal Record. Tuesday, March 2, 1971.

. . . . No silent backbencher, he has spoken when he has something to say. As a building contractor, he was instrumental in drafting a standardized building code for the province and successfully convincing the government of its merit ... he finds time for the smaller things and it is rare that he does not appear at a local function, be it a fall fair board dinner, Chamber of Commerce meeting or remembrance parade "

> Georgetown Herald. Thursday, March 11, 1971.

Halton MPP James Snow made a well deserving jump up the political ladder this week as he was appointed to the Cabinet as Minister Without Portfolio. During his three and a half years as MPP he has proven his ability as the key mover in the transformation of legislation pertaining to the building industry and housing in general.

Hopefully, Mr. Snow will not be without portfolio very long if Premier William Davis establishes a special department on housing. If such a department were established Mr. Snow would be the logical choice.

Mr. Snow's decision to close or stop his participation in his construction firm is an indication that he will devote all his energies and attention to representing Halton, and now of course, the entire province. While it was rumored that Mr. Snow would be appointed as Minister in charge of Public Works we are certain that his role is more valuable as a director of Ontario Housing Corporation and hopefully as the new leader of a new housing department.

Oakville Beaver.

A VOTE FOR SNOW IS A **VOTE FOR DAVIS**

YOUR NEW BALLOT WILL LOOK LIKE THIS

CONSI



For Information Call Campaign Headquarters 878-4274

EL PIZ

Mrs. Betty Dolby receives Big Bernie from

WINNER OF

"BIG BERNIE"

Canada Trust manager Don Smith. Mrs. Dolby guessed 641 White Bird feathers in the jar at our Milton Fair display. The jar contained 640.

Our thanks to all 989 who filled out coupons

or visited our Milton Fair display.

CANADA TRUST

Milton

HALTON EAST PROGRESSIVE CONSERVATIVE ASSOCIATION